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LINLITHGOW ACADEMY PARENT COUNCIL
Annual General Meeting

Wednesday 6th September 2017

Linlithgow Academy Library
1. PARENT COUNCIL MEMBERSHIP
The Parent Council for the academic year 2016 – 2017 was made up as follows:
Parent Members (continuing):
Kate Signorini (Chair) 

Elspeth Brown (Vice Chair)

Derek Wolfe        

Laurie Boles

Jo Smith      

Douglas Gray

Kathryn Morrison (LAA Representative)
May Geddes

Catherine Devlin
Parent Members (joined 2016/17)
Susie Hume

Gillian McLean

Sarah-Jane Mottram
Head Teacher and Advisor to Parent Council: 
Karen Jarvis (KJ)
Staff Members:
Rhona White
Liam McLaughin
Pupil Members:
Rachel Reid

Adam Bumstead
Clerk:
Jenny O'Donnell

A copy of the Parent Council Constitution is available on the Academy website under Parent News
2. SUMMARY OF THE YEAR by Kate Signorini, Chair
The Parent Council has continued to enjoy an open and positive dialogue with Mrs Jarvis and the school over the past year, offering what we hope has been constructive support particularly in regard to the Vision, Values and Aims; the Senior Phase Presentation Model; course choice guidance, upgrading the school foyer and communication.
The Parent Council has worked hard to support the school in the development of its new website and we would like to thank Keith Hay for everything that he has done to improve communication channels to and from the school both through the website and the school's wonderful twitter account. If you don't already, follow @Linlithgow_Acad now! We also encourage all parents/carers to subscribe to the school website to receive regular email updates and the daily bulletin. 

The Parent Council has discussed many issues throughout the year including home study, use of phones in school, school buses and uniform policy.

Most of the Parent Council members have received recruitment training from West Lothian Education Services. 

Linlithgow Academy's Parent Teacher Association (LAA) continues to support the school by providing refreshments at school events and raising funds through the Centenary Club. LAA supported the development of the new school website and a number of club and departments have benefited from funds LAA has raised. LAA always needs more keen parents to join, help organise and support them in the various activities and events that LAA holds or takes part in throughout the year. If you are interested, please email the school office marking the mail FAO Liza Wolfe, who is the LAA Chair.

The Parent Council would like to note its thanks to the two teacher representatives, Rhona White and Liam McLaughlin, and the Pupil Council representatives for their valuable contributions over the course of the year.

I would also like to offer my sincere thanks to our outgoing members of Parent Council: Kathryn Morrison and Catherine Devlin, for their unstinting support and contribution over the years. We wish them both well in the future. I am also standing down from the Parent Council this year. It has been an honour to work with parents, the Head teacher and staff over the past four years. I am very proud of the open and constructive dialogue we as parents are able to have with our school; I know that this is not necessarily a given and is something we should strive to maintain and improve. I leave the Council in very capable hands and look forward to seeing new members join in this new academic year.

3. HEAD TEACHER REFLECTION 
There is so much to be proud of in our school:
Attainment 
Attainment was strong this past year. 
Each year group is different, it is the value added that is the key.  

We have improved our use of data to be able to support our young people better.

There is increasing evidence that studying 6 subjects across S4 and S5 increases attainment. Pupils can choose different pathways having the flexibility to choose the strongest 5 or continue with 6. The option to bypass in some or all subjects remains a valid option. 
Wider achievements 
Volunteering locally at the Palace and further afield

Leadership camps (Rotary)  

Sporting successes include elite golfing, canoeing, swimming, cycling, football and dancing. 

Creative talents include musicians of all varieties, enterprising pupils and artists .
Staff 
We are very fortunate to have hard working, committed and dedicated staff. Many staff are local and national leaders in their field advising colleagues across West Lothian and beyond. 
Website 
Website is now working well and keeping the school community informed. 
The use of Twitter is strong and retweets include a community aspect.

We now have a new LA App – watch this space for more information 

We hope you feel relevant information is coming your way as you need it. 
Summarised Improvement Plan 

· Raising attainment or all (focus on literacy/numeracy) – include a review of the Broad General Education (BGE)
· Improvement in young people wellbeing - positive relationships and establish a restorative practice policy
· Improve employability skills and positive destinations – develop communications and supports for digital world. 
· Closing poverty related attainment gap - increasing range of strategies used in class and across school to support young people
4. FORMAL MEETINGS
The Parent Forum consists of all parents/guardians of children at Linlithgow Academy who automatically become members on the entry of their child to the school.
The Parent Council is the committee representing the Parent Forum in the school and where necessary to West Lothian Council or other bodies.
There were 5 regular Parent Council meetings held during the academic year. Recurring items included the Head teacher's report and regular reports on behalf of Linlithgow Academy Association (LAA) and the Pupil Council. Parent Council meeting agendas and minutes are made available to view on the school's website (under Parent News):  http://www.linlithgowacademy.org/
All parents/carers are entitled to attend the Parent Council meetings to observe the proceedings though it is helpful if you can notify the Chair in advance if you intend to attend. A number of parents/carers have attended Parent Councils throughout the year. We would like to thank them for their contributions and would like to welcome others to attend. Dates of future meetings are given below and on the school website. 
5. OTHER ITEMS
External meetings – a number of wider parental involvement bodies exist that Parent Council members are invited to. These include West Lothian Parent Forum (WLPF) and the National Parent Forum of Scotland Chair. The chair or other members of the Parent Council have attended these meetings where possible and have found the sharing of best practice hugely valuable.

The Parent Council has participated in a number of consultations and surveys from West Lothian Council and the Scottish Government throughout the year.

6. VICE CHAIR REPORT by Elspeth Brown.
Parents have a representative role so we encourage our parents to talk to other parents. 

Ways to get involved:

· Attend West Lothian Parent Forum meetings. These can be fascinating. So much to learn about education. 

· Same with the National Parent Forum of Scotland.  

· Parent Council members have role in senior management recruitment process. 

· Parent Council has been heavily involved in the Linlithgow Academy Senior Phase presentation policy over the past 4 years, at times an all consuming topic of conversation. This has been a time of transition for everybody. 

· The school website has been transformed and continues to develop. 

· Developing Young Workforce: parents were invited to staff meetings. 

· VSEs (Validated Self Evaluation) internal inspection. Parent Council members were invited to discuss views. Inspectors also spoke to a wider group of parents.

One member added “you have perceptions outside, but inside you have greater awareness. We are meant to help the school deliver policies; to support the school, as well as the interests of your own child. General mood is to give more autonomy to head teachers (and local councils) but we have a role in that in making sure it’s to advantage to our children.”
Possible Topics going forward:
· Supporting a positive 6th year experience. 
Issue across Scotland. There is a transition group working on what to do nationally but there is plenty we can do now. 

We need to look at alternative positive pathways. Huge opportunities offered by the Curriculum for Excellence. Parents should be made aware of what’s on offer. 
· Feedback on Broad General Education (BGE). 

Pupils have to make big decisions: which subjects they are taking through to Nat 5/Higher and which ones they are dropping.  School working hard on making parents aware of choices coming up. 3rd Year Parents Meeting provides slides of options pathways. Course choices were on main menu of the website. New app will say where and when to look. 

School/Parent Council can build on FAQs and the implications of dropping subjects at various stages. Need to make parents aware of FAQs on website and promote all options and opportunities. 

6. PUPIL COUNCIL REPORT – Jack Williamson

Pupil Council have had their AGM already. Main plan is to continue with ongoing projects. Pupils feedback to their year council meetings, then reps take back to the Pupil Council.
7. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Question from parent: Is there an online homework facility yet and a way for parents to access course notes?

KJ: We have had to discontinue Edmodo because of problems with unsolicited pop ups. 

Pupil Council rep: new software has made it easier to access GLOW at home. Mr McLaughlin has established Glow groups. 

KJ: There is also an increasing use of Glow from staff point of view, i.e. learning and teaching. We were making progress with an outside company but in meantime we can do our best with Glow.

Next phase within the Learning and Teaching handbook is home study and techniques to help kids at home. This will not happen overnight however. There is a time element in making resources available. 

Homework will be a good one to look at within the School/Parent Council Review of BGE. Parents want to be involved to be able to support their children.
8. PROPOSED PARENT COUNCIL MEETINGS FOR THE ACADEMIC YEAR 2017-18
Monday 2nd October 2017 
Tuesday 21st November 2017
Wednesday 31st January 2018
Thursday 22nd March 2018
Wednesday 23rd May 2018 
All meetings will be held at 7.00pm in the Conference Room, Linlithgow Academy unless notified otherwise.

All parents/carers are very welcome to come along to these meetings 
5

